

Mrs Sue Boorman B'Ed (Hons)
Headteacher
Mrs Jo Padfield BA (Hons)
Deputy Headteacher

Hatch Warren Infant School

Gershwin Road Basingstoke Hampshire RG22 4PQ

2 01256 350313

Email: <u>parent.mail@hwis.hants.sch.uk</u>
Website: www.hwis.hants.sch.uk

Friday 16th May 2025

Dear Parents/carers,

Sports Day - Friday 6th June

Sports Day is due to take place on Friday 6th June at 10am on the field. If the weather is unsettled, sports day will take place but will move to Friday 13th June. We will send you a message on Arbor in the morning if we need to postpone the event. The children will need to come to school at the normal time dressed in PE kits (shorts / t-shirt and trainers). They will need their water bottle in school as they will need to carry it with them. Please ensure that sun cream has been applied to your child before they come into school and that they have a sun hat, as there is little shade on the field. The children will be divided into 4 teams within their classes - red, yellow, green and blue. They will be given a coloured sticker to help them to remember which team they belong to. They will earn points as they take part in events and these will be amalgamated at the end of the day to see which colour team has the most points overall. There will also be a station for more competitive races within the class and a relay race for our Y2 children.

We would like to invite you to bring a picnic lunch for yourself and your child and join us to finish off the event. After this you are free to take your child home if you wish. The school Kitchen, Caterlink would be happy to provide a packed lunch for your child if you would like them to but we do need to know numbers. There will be NO hot school dinners on this day. Please complete the form below before <u>Wednesday 21st May (N.B. NO ORDERS WILL BE ACCEPTED AFTER THIS DATE)</u>. The packed lunch will be FREE.

Please click on the link to access the form to let us know if you are taking your child home after the picnic or they are staying until 3:15. This is the same form to order a school packed lunch.

https://forms.office.com/e/6M7KgPxbSY

If you are unable to attend Sports day, please inform your child's teacher so arrangements can be made to supervise them at lunchtime. Please note that due to staffing and safeguarding you are unable to take your child for lunch and then bring them back.

Yours sincerely, Miranda Hilton, PE co-ordinator













